
From the Principal…
Kia ora whaanau
It is a real privilege to be writing to you in my first newsletter as the Acting 
Principal of Conifer Grove School. I am excited to be part of this community, 
and I look forward to working in partnership with you to support the 
success and well-being of our tamariki. Our school-wide focus for the term 
is Manaaki. Manaaki speaks to caring for, supporting, and uplifting one 
another, and fostering a strong sense of community and belonging. At 
Conifer Grove School, we don’t just talk about manaaki – we aim to live it. 
We want to care for each other, encourage each other, and maintain an 
environment where all members feel seen, safe, & celebrated.

New StaǪ: We are thrilled to welcome Kay Stables and Alisi Andrews to 
our Tipu Teaching Team. Both Kay and Alisi bring a wealth of knowledge 
and experience working with children in their early school years. We are 
lucky to have them join our teaching whaanau.

Whole School Cross Country:  Friday 25 July from 10:30am 
More information about specific race times will be sent to whaanau. 
Students come to school dressed in Whanau colours (clothing appropriate 
for running in - including running shoes). They will need to bring a drink 
bottle and warm jacket/jumper. Spectators are welcome (there will be a 
spectator area in front of Room 24/25). Any students leaving school after 
the cross country event must be signed out by their caregiver at the oǫce.

Teacher Only Days: A reminder of our MOE approved Teacher Only Days 
this term on Monday 28 July & Friday 5 September - teachers are involved 
in professional learning - there is no school for students on these days.

Uniform: Do you have any uniform items your children have outgrown?     
If so, please send them to the oǫce to pass on to other families in need. 

BOT Elections: Information regarding this year’s Board of Trustees 
Elections will be shared with whaanau soon. Becoming a Board member is 
a powerful way to contribute to our school’s direction and growth. We 
encourage those interested in governance, equity, and student 
achievement to consider putting themselves forward.

Thank you for your continued support, encouragement, and partnership. I 
look forward to connecting with you over the coming weeks – whether at 
the gate, in the playground, or at our upcoming school events.

Team Newsletters:
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 RESPECT    RESPONSIBILITY    CARING    
 Whakamiha – Mana Motuhake – Manaaki            

2025 Dates to note:
22 July   Whole School Powhiri 10:15 
25 July   School Cross Country 10:30
28 July   Teacher Only Day - no school
29 July   Yr 7 Netball Champs
31 July    Scholastic Issue 5 orders close
31 July    BOT Hui
 1 Aug      NC Yr 7/8 Cross Country 
 2 Aug     Rosehill College Info Day
12 Aug     Parent Info Evening - Literacy 6pm
13 Aug     NC Yr 5/6 Cross Country 
13 Aug     Yr 6-8 Mathex 
18 Aug     New Entrant Cohort 6 start
18 Aug     Whole School Assembly 10:15
4 Sept     Junior School Assembly 
4 Sept     BOT Hui
5 Sept     Teacher Only Day - no school
9 Sept     NC Basketball
11 Sept    Father’s Day RaǬe Draw
12 Sept   Senior School Musical Walkabout
15 Sept   Whole School Assembly 10:15
15-19  )    Te Wiki O Te Reo Maaori
Sept  )     Paapua Sports Camp
19 Sept    Term 3 ends

2025 teacher only Days
28 July     Teacher Only Day - no school
5 Sept      Teacher Only Day - no school
28 Oct      Teacher Only Day - no school

2025 term Dates:
TERM 3   14 July - 19 Sept
TERM 4   6 Oct - 16 Dec  

2025 Break Times:
School starts      9:00am
Morning break   11.00am- 11:45am
Lunch break       1.15pm - 2:00pm
School finishes   3:00pm

Medications at school:
* Complete a Medicine Authority Form 
* All medications to be handed in to the office 
by an adult please.
* Any required medications are kept safely in 
the office and dispensed by the school office 
staff 
* No medications/inhalers to be kept in 
students possession.

Term 3 Teacher Only Days:
 Mon 28 July and Fri 5 Sept

Please click on the Team logos below 
to read view the Term 3 Team News

   Yr 0-1           Yr 1-2             Yr 2-3            Yr 4-5            Yr 5-6          Yr 7-8

Class Photo / Portrait Photo orders are 
currently being processed by Photolife -       
As soon the delivery arrives we will send your 
orders home with your child.

https://www.conifergrove.school.nz/wp-content/uploads/2025/07/Tipu-Newsletter-Term-3-2025.pdf
https://www.conifergrove.school.nz/wp-content/uploads/2025/07/Rea-Newsletter-Term-3.pdf
https://www.conifergrove.school.nz/wp-content/uploads/2025/07/Haemata-Newsletter-Term-3.pdf
https://www.conifergrove.school.nz/wp-content/uploads/2025/07/Whanake-Newsletter-Term-3.pdf
https://www.conifergrove.school.nz/wp-content/uploads/2025/07/Matomato-Newsletter-Term-3.pdf
https://www.conifergrove.school.nz/wp-content/uploads/2025/07/Term-3-Newsletter-Paapua-1.pdf
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2025 BOT Elections
The boards of all state and state integrated schools are required to hold elections every three years, and this will be 
happening again in Term 3, 2025.

The School Board is an important part of our school as they set the strategic direction for our school, consult 
with our school community about our school, ensure the schools funding is spent wisely and ensure that we 
are giving effect to Te Tiriti o Waitangi within our School.

Our board is made up of five elected parent representatives, the Principal, and a staff rep elected by the staff. 

Our election will be online, run by Election Pilot (MOE accredited). Nomination and voting forms will be sent out to all 
eligible voters by email directly from Election Pilot. If we don’t have an email address for you, nomination and voting 
papers will be sent by post so no one will miss out.

School Board Elections must be held in accordance with the provisions in the Education and Training Act 2020 and the 
Education (Board Elections) Regulations 2022. Your name and contact details have been provided to Schooled Election 
Pilot to enable the provision of elections services for our school or kura as required by legislation. They will use your 
contact details for the provision of election services for Conifer Grove School only and your details will be deleted 60 
days after the election date as required by legislation.

If you have any questions about the election process, please contact the Returning Officer directly on 0800 VOTENZ 
(0800 868 369) or election@electionpilot.nz

We will continue to keep you updated through the various stages of the election process, and our election date is 
Wednesday 10 September, 2025.

Fri 18 July
Wed 6 Aug

Wed 13 Aug
Wed 10 Sept
Tue 16 Sept

Wed 17 Sept

BOT Election Timeline:
Call for nominations
Nominations close 12 noon
Voting starts
Election date
Votes counted, Results declared 
New BOT takes office

Student of the Term Term 2 2025 
Awarded for displaying our school values in all curriculum areas.
Pihinga
Room 2
Room 3
Room 4
Room 5
Room 6
Room 7
Room 8
Room 9
Room 10
Room 11
Room 12

Amanat K.
Zoe H.
Ayla N..
Angad H.
Finn C.
Anayah S.
Herishikaesh K.
Agam S.
Thomas-Henry A.
Casper G.
Aria P.
Adhira L.

Room 13
Room 14   
Room 15
Room 16
Room 17
Room 18
Room 19
Room 20
Room 21
Room 22
Room 24
Room 25

Thomas A.
Alex M.
Sithma A.
Brooke M.
Wilson R.
Kaidan C.
Joel P.
Ayna R.
Anoop K.
Gardenia C.L.
Gurnaj K.B.
Heidi T.

KAIARAHI Awards  
July 2025

Oliver F.    Theo P.    Rubani K.
Kiarra P.   Anton R.

For displaying Responsibility 
(Mana Motuhake)

Miss Jeffrey 
For your amazing Jumping June 
organisation/fundraising efforts!                                        

Keep up the great work! 

  Jumping June
A huge thank you to all our wonderful families for your incredible effort and support during our Jumping June event 
last term. It was a fantastic 2 days filled with energy, enthusiasm, and heart—and thanks to your involvement, we 
were named one of the top 5 fundraising schools in New Zealand! With over 200 schools taking part across the 
country, that’s an amazing achievement we can all be proud of.

Together, we raised a phenomenal $26,205 for the Heart Foundation, helping support vital research and resources 
to improve heart health for all New Zealanders. What an awesome cause to get behind!

Ka pai to everyone involved—your generosity and community spirit truly made a difference. A HUGE thank you to 
Miss Aimee Jeffrey (Room 13) for organising this fundraising event! 

mailto:election@electionpilot.nz
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Birthday Celebrations

Due to allergies, dietary and individual requirements, we 
do not encourage sharing of food items outside of 
specific organised events where these can be 
considered in advance.  Please do not send food or 
cake to celebrate your child's birthday - these               
can be acknowledged and celebrated as a class in 
other ways.  A small, sealed treat that can be taken 
home at the end of the day (such as a lollipop)  is 

acceptable.                                    Thank you 

Important Reminders:
Student Phones & Devices - to be handed in to teachers before 
school.  Smart Watches - please keep at home or seek 
permission from a Senior Leader.

Parking and Road Safety: 
Bikes & Scooters - Please ensure children are wearing a helmet 
and footwear when riding at all times, head injuries can be life 
changing.  

Please remind children to dismount from their bike/scooter 
before they get to the school gate and walk to the bike racks. It 
is advisable to lock up your bike/scooter.  
Pedestrian Crossings:
Drivers are required to stop if pedestrians are waiting to cross  
on the pedestrian crossings.
*PLEASE take care on our roads and have consideration for ALL 
of our students when dropping oǪ and collecting children - this 
is a 40kmph zone and ensure you are modelling good road 
safety by using the allocated pedestrian crossings. 

Evanda Cres has a NO STOPPING ZONE opposite the school 
oǫce during pick up/drop times.  Traǫc wardens randomly 
visit our school and may issue infringement notices for non 
compliance or unsafe driving.
*PLEASE do not make dangerous turns at our school gates. 
*PLEASE do not pull into driveways to drop oǪ children. 
*Having trouble finding a carpark? Try parking in one of the cul 
de sac streets and walk through the walkways into school, or 
parking further away and walking is a great option.
School Uniforms (including hats and correct footwear) 
We expect all students to be in correct uniform, including hats:
Hats  are worn in Term 1 & 4 (Year 1-6 red bucket hat, Year 7-8 
green cap)  
Footwear: Black shoes and socks or black sandals only please. 
Crocs, slides, jandals ARE NOT part of the school uniform.  
Uniform items can be purchased from the Warehouse, Takanini.     

SECOND HAND UNIFORMS Mainly small sizes, polar fleeces and 
jackets $5 each, check availability with the oǫce staǪ.

ROAD SAFETY Reminders:
Make our schools safer and don't be THAT Karen !
 
Things you can avoid to make school zones safer:

● Parking across a driveway
● Getting kids to run across the road
● Stopping in the middle of the road
● Parking on yellow lines
● Being rude to AT parking officers

 C'mon Auckland, together let's bring a bit more 
"Nice Karen" to the school run and avoid getting a 
fine!  Let’s make our roads safer one nice drop-off at 
a time.
 
Link to video on YouTube - School Safety 2025

 

Link to AT school gate webpage - Safety at the school 
gate

Issue 5 Scholastic orders due in online or at the office by 31 July

Have your 
say on AT 
Local 
proposal for 
buses to 
replace vans
Click the link 
HERE

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.youtube.com_watch-3Fv-3DoNim8eZFhrI&d=DwMF_w&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=AQWzqnEnkSwO7DnHAoBKQeiDqi8wC4q_IrWRtO0xdP4&m=RBgpMN0DTzBRZAtFlwVnextFeKKJ9vMobHQp97qzMHkcRxi1ZtKGl4e0JVQyZeB0&s=RxBH0hH40Vi5lMSRrzZcrvj0MMWsF0S_WMctOK6ZWPQ&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__at.govt.nz_driving-2Dand-2Dparking_road-2Dsafety_road-2Dsafety-2Daround-2Dschools_safety-2Dat-2Dthe-2Dschool-2Dgate&d=DwMF_w&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=AQWzqnEnkSwO7DnHAoBKQeiDqi8wC4q_IrWRtO0xdP4&m=RBgpMN0DTzBRZAtFlwVnextFeKKJ9vMobHQp97qzMHkcRxi1ZtKGl4e0JVQyZeB0&s=5doU4cUsFBJx4PnkZrpu3NT63pOSdqUPn-nBLZWagN0&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__at.govt.nz_driving-2Dand-2Dparking_road-2Dsafety_road-2Dsafety-2Daround-2Dschools_safety-2Dat-2Dthe-2Dschool-2Dgate&d=DwMF_w&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=AQWzqnEnkSwO7DnHAoBKQeiDqi8wC4q_IrWRtO0xdP4&m=RBgpMN0DTzBRZAtFlwVnextFeKKJ9vMobHQp97qzMHkcRxi1ZtKGl4e0JVQyZeB0&s=5doU4cUsFBJx4PnkZrpu3NT63pOSdqUPn-nBLZWagN0&e=
http://www.papakuracityfc.org.nz
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oNim8eZFhrI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oNim8eZFhrI
https://aucklandtransport.au1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_bdcRjSxZAfIbMjA
https://aucklandtransport.au1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_bdcRjSxZAfIbMjA
https://aucklandtransport.au1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_bdcRjSxZAfIbMjA
https://aucklandtransport.au1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_bdcRjSxZAfIbMjA
https://aucklandtransport.au1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_bdcRjSxZAfIbMjA
https://aucklandtransport.au1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_bdcRjSxZAfIbMjA
https://aucklandtransport.au1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_bdcRjSxZAfIbMjA
https://aucklandtransport.au1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_bdcRjSxZAfIbMjA
https://aucklandtransport.au1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_bdcRjSxZAfIbMjA
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School Uniform reminders

Class Photo / Portrait Photo orders are currently being 
processed by Photolife - As soon the delivery arrives we 
will send your orders home with your child.




